Wiscasset Planning Board
Minutes, April 10, 2017

Present:  Al Cohen, Jackie Lowell Peter McRae, Lester Morse, Karl Olson, Deb Pooler and Ray Soule

Absent: Larry Barnes and Tony Gatti
1.  Call to Order

Chairman Ray Soule called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.

2.  Approval of November 28, 2016 minutes 

Deb Pooler moved to approve the minutes of November 28, 2016.  Vote 6-0-0.

3.  Kimberly and Michael Hilgendorf:  Site Plan Approval for resumption of commercial use of a structure as a toy store and preschool, 179 Bath Road, Map U-09, Lot 007A

Michael Hilgendorf presented his plans to open a preschool and daycare for infants, and one- and two-year-olds which would include care for special needs children at the former NAPA store on Route 1. He and his wife currently have a daycare facility in Boothbay and have a state license.  Deb Pooler asked if he was aware of the pre-K program at the Wiscasset Elementary School and recommended that he touch base with the local program.  Hilgendorf said there were no plans at present for a toy store at that location.  He plans to open in the fall.
The applicant was advised to check with the CEO regarding the sign and to review the Historic District specifications.  Although there is a well on the property, water will be brought from the other side of the road to accommodate the sprinkler system and Hilgendorf was advised to contact the Water District.  In addition, a site survey will be required with the new use specified and showing the fenced in area.  The applicant will meet with Ben Averill and follow up with the State on a permit.

4.  Other Business – none

5.  Adjournment

Al Cohen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:17 p.m.  Vote 7-0-0.
